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Lightning .  ñAwesomeò. ñFascinatingò. ñFrighteningò.  The words used to        
describe one of the most powerful effects of nature on our planet donôt 
do justice to the spectacle of lightning.  How is this burst of electrostatic 
discharge between a cloud and the ground associated with the lapidary 
hobby?  Read about it in this monthôs feature article on page 4! 
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Program Meetings: 6:45 - 8:45 PM 
on the third Tuesday of each month  
at the Pasadena Central Library at 
285 E. Walnut Street. Doors open 
at 6pm.  Guests are welcome! 
 
Field Trips are scheduled each 
month. Refer to the bulletin and 
website for date, location and info.  
 
Workshop:  The use of the clubôs 
equipment is available to members 
from 9am to 5pm on the 2nd Sun-
day of each month in our shop at 
123 E. Montecito Ave., Sierra 
Madre. There are two sessions - 
from 9am to 1pm and 1pm to 5pm. 
Equipment proficiency is required 
and instruction is free. Fees are $3 
per session or $5 for a full day. 
Bring lunch! 

 

Membership per calendar year is $20, 
$15 for a second adult member in the 
same house.  Junior members and the 
third or more members at the same 
house are $10. Initiation fee is $2.00 
per person and membership badges 
are $7.50. Renewals are due by the 
October General Meeting and delin-
quent after December 31st.  Mail 
checks for membership to P.O. Box 
5025, Pasadena CA  91117-0025. 
 
Website: pasadenalapidarysociety.org 
 
Email:  pasadenalapidary@aol.com  
 
Board Meetings: 7:15 PM on the sec-
ond Tuesday of the month at the Ply-
mouth Campus of the Monrovia Adult 
School. Map and directions are on the 
website. All members are welcome to 
attend! 

Safety:  Liability waivers, eye      
protection, closed-toe-flat-heel shoes 
and machinery safe-practices are 
mandatory for all participants. Work-
shops and field trips are for adult 
members and juniors with adult   
supervision.  

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 

FAIR USE NOTICE. This 

publication may contain copyrighted 

material the use of which has not 
been specifically authorized by the 

copyright owner.  

 
We are making such material 

available in our efforts to advance 

the educational understanding of the 
amateur jewelry fabrication and rock 

collecting hobbies. 

 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair 

use' of any such copyrighted 

material as provided for in section 

107 of the U.S. Copyright Law.  

 

If you wish to use material from this 
publication for commercial or 

purposes of your own that go 

beyond 'fair use', you must obtain 
permission from the copyright 

owner.  

Newsletter Articles, ads or      

corrections should be sent to the 

editor: Mark Nelson, 1475 Paseo 

Maravilla, San Dimas, CA, 

91773.  (909) 996-1784 or by 

email to mnelsonair@aol.com 

Officers/Directors present: Martha 
Wilson, Linda Nelson, Chris Kyte, 
Carolyn Duncan, Ed Imlay, Jenni-
fer Jang, Mark Nelson. Absent: 
Elizabeth Weston, Marcia Goetz, 
Joe Goetz.  Also present: Rebecca 
and Ralph Fregoso and Marléné 
Kyte.  Jennifer Jang, Librarian,  
reported that she has catalogued 
all of the Societyôs books and refer-
ence material for lending to mem-
bers.  A full report of the meeting is 
available on the Member Tools 
page of the web site.  

Jennifer Nishimura gave a      
comprehensive presentation of 
Chrysanthemum Stones, with oral 
descriptions and PowerPoint  pho-
tos of various forms of this stone. 
  
Mark and Linda Nelson recently 
returned from Italy.  They ex-
plained how Carrara Marble is 
mined, cut, polished and shipped 
to the United States. Samples 
were available to members and 
the feedback from members was 
appreciated! 

April  Meeting  

Officers 
 

Marcia Goetz, President 
(626) 914-5030 

joenmar1@verizon.net 
 

Martha Wilson, Vice President 
(626) 798-9085                          

marthaansley@gmail.com 
 

Linda Nelson, CPA 
Secretary/Treasurer 

(909) 592-1322 
(909) 394-1276 Fax 
lnelsn@verizon.net 

January Board Meeting                 
by Linda Nelson, Secretary 

 Presidentõs Message 

Dear Members,  
     I hope those of you 
who went to Quartzite 
had a great time. It is an 
experience and a lot of 
fun. Chris Kyte was the 
Field Trip leader for our 

group and he always finds great rocks! 
 
February and March are times for us to get 
ready for the 57th Pasadena Lapidary 
Gem & Mineral Show, which will be here 
very soon ï March 14th  and 15th. The 

show is always fun and it gives us an 
opportunity to show the public what we 
are about and what we do. We are 
proud of our clubôs accomplishments 
and our show expresses that! 
 

I hope you all are saving the dates to 

come to the show and have fun with 

other rock hounds. The show theme is 

ñClassical Gems and Mineralsò - a 

theme that gives ease to figuring out 

what to put in your display case (the 

case is free to members) whether it be  

crystals, rough, polished, cabbed,  

mineral specimens or jewelry.   

We will have a raffle again and are       

requesting a donation, please donate the 

same quality piece as you would like if you 

were to win ï and you just might winéif 

you remember to buy a ticket! As the show 

gets closer we will have more information 

on how to sign up to put in a case display, 

be a demonstrator and other ways you can 

help make the show a great success. 

See you at a meeting, 
 éé.. Marcia 
               Marcia Goetz, President 
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Meeting and General Club Information 

The Annual Club Show is held the 
second weekend of March at the 
Masonic Center, 3130 Huntington 
Drive,  San Marino. 

Advertising - a business card size 
ad is available for $99 per year or 
$10 per edition.  Submit text, logos, 
business card or other copy to the 
editor at the address or email listed 
on this page. 

January Program Meeting  
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òShow And Telló 
This yearôs show is our time to dis-
play the things we value in our lapi-
dary and jewelry collections.  Award-
winning exhibitor Marcia Goetz will 
show us a sample of a display case 
and how to make the case liners.  
Then, Sylvia Cliffe, also an award-
winning exhibitor will tell us her se-
crets for creating a great display. 
There will be plenty of time for ques-
tions.  Come early at 6pm and enjoy 
coffee and refreshments by Trudy 
Kroseôs refreshments committee. 



EDUCATIONAL  OUTEACH  

By Ed Imlay 
Chair, Education Committee           

 
Jennifer Nishimura will be helping me with presen-
tations to youth groups! To schedule my educa-
tional presentation to your group or school contact 
me by phone at (626) 286-8215 or by email at 
edimlay@hotmail.com.  

 
Identification: Would you like to know the name of a rock you have      
acquired? Set it on the table at the rear of the meeting room with a note 
asking ñWhat is this?ò If the interior of the stone is not evident, chip a small 
piece off or ñwindowò it to reveal the interior (if it will not damage the      
appearance of the specimen).  
 
Display Table: For the February meeting, please display any items of  
general interest, especially: workshop projects and items found on field 
trips. Bring some of the items you collected at the January field trip, or of 
Februaryôs birthstone - Amethyst.  For fun, wear something to this   
meeting containing this monthõs birthstone!  

      

Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at a local school 

Sunshine: We are saddened by the passing of 
Tim Dirkôs  father last month.Ð  
   
Sheryl Aitken is into her regimen of chemotherapy 
treatment for leukemia this month and has to tame 

her gypsy ways - hence she is looking for an apartment in the 
Pasadena or foothill area (see the member-to-member on page 7.  
 
Do you know anyone who is not feeling up to par, has been sick or lost a 
loved one?  On the silver lining side of things, do you  know who  h as  
achieved a goal, won a personal victory, or done something that deserves 
recognition? The Pasadena Lapidary  Society has a Sunshine Committee 
to send cards and words of comfort and support and congratulations to 
those members who are in need or are deserving of it.  Notify Trudy Krose 

at 323-664-9598 or by email at  mikekrose@roadrunner.com. 

Welcome  

New Members !! 
 

Welcome to Michelle Vandenbroeck, of Glendale, a jewelry de-
signer and to Lucy Yang of Los Angeles, also a jewelry designer, 
and her husband Jack Yang - an actor.  Share the lapidary and 
jewelry hobby! Invite your friends and neighbors to one of our 
monthly meetings to learn more about the Pasadena  Lapidary 
Society!    

WORKSHOP  
This Monthõs Workshop Program:   

 
Martha Wilson will teach a class on making ear 
wires and heart jewelry for Valentineôs Day.  The 
Society will provide copper wire for the class.  If 
you want to make your project of colored, gold, 
silver or craft wire you should bring your own 20ga 
dead soft wire. 
 

Philip Lahr needs help at the workshop bagging minerals for treasure wheel 
prizes. He will bring small zip-lock bags and labels.  He will also be bringing 
a bucket with several pounds of tumbling material from the field trip at 
Quartzsite to start a supply for juniors who wish to tumble but don't have 
enough of their own stone.  
 
The Workshop now has two new rock tumblers.  These were donated by 
Ralph and Becky Fregoso and were earmarked for use by our Junior mem-
bers.  One tumbler is a single drum and one is a double drum.  Any Junior 
member can borrow one of the tumblers for up to 8 weeks with instructions, 
rocks and grit for enough time to tumble the batch of rocks from rough to 
polished.  They will be available at the workshop to the first who see me to 
claim them.  Limit one to a family.  Any member who has their own tumbler, 
such as those available from Harbor Freight, can receive my personal in-
structions and a starter set of grit from the Society.  To take advantage of 
this, call me at 909-593-2781 to let me know you will be coming. 

   Carolyn Duncan  

Meeting Refreshments:  
 
Program Meeting Refreshments ñ Thanks to 
Chuie Nishimura and Joan Harrison for     
Januaryôs refreshments! Linda Nelson and 

Nadine Ishizu  are scheduled for February. 
 
To volunteer to bring refreshments Ð Contact me at (323) 
664-9598 or by email at mikekrose@roadrunner.com. 
éé. Trudy Krose  

ROCK OF THE MONTH PRESENTATION   
 Listen to Linda Nelson talk about Amethyst - one of 
her favorite stones - and her birthstone!   
 

To be scheduled to talk about an interesting rock or mineral please 
sign up at the monthly meeting or email Martha Wilson. 
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The February-born shall find 

Sincerity and peace of mind, 

Freedom from passion and from care, 

If they an amethyst will wear. 
Source:  Gregorian Calendar 

 

Do you extend your social and professional 

network by using Twitter?  Look at what 

Elizabeth Weston has done for our Twitter 

account!  

https://twitter.com/pasalapidary 

Q: Did you hear the one about the geologist?  
A: He took his wife for granite so she left him! 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Amethyst
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Dobell Ranch Petrified Wood 
Holbrook, Arizona 

Great selection and prices on petrified wood! Open daily!   
 
AZ-77 south from the center of Holbrook.  At the intersection of US 180, turn left 
for 12.6 miles.  Turn left at a white sign for the historic visitors museum with a 
drawing of a female deer and a bell (Doe-Bell).  Drive the old paved highway 
lined with petrified wood until it ends at the Dobell Ranch.  Ask for Gordon Do-
bell or Tonya Black!  Fill a 5-gallon bucket with petrified wood or select larger 
pieces for your own museum!  A great weekend trip! 

Show this page or a copy for a Special Rock Club Discount! 

 Tonya Black 

Lapidary Club Special 
Tune any piano - in your home or business - for only $99.   
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This rock fulgurite (on the right, circled in white) 
was found on quartzite at the summit of Mount         
Raymond in the Wasatch Range, Salt Lake County, 
Utah. The hammer is for scale. 
  
Coatings or crusts of glass formed on rocks from a 
lightning strike are called exogenic, or rock fulgu-
rites. These fulgurites are found as veins or branch-
ing channels on a rock surface or lining preexisting fractures within the 

host rock. Mountain peaks are 
natural lightning rods that are 
repeatedly blasted by lightning 
strikes during severe weather. 
When one is found there may be 
others near it, or it may be the 
only one present. Fulgurites are 
fragile and should be dug out 
with extreme care and patience.  

So, the next time you go hiking, rock collecting or exploring be on the 
lookout for fulgurites! 
 
Sources: Fulgurites, by J. C. Zeitner, Lapidary Journal, April 4, 1982; 
Carl Ege, Survey Notes, v. 37 no. 1, January 2005, Utah Geological 
Survey. Photos via Google Images. 

FULGURITES 
By Mark Nelson 

Pasadena Lapidary Society 

 
Sometimes referred to as petrified lightning, fulgurites are irregularly 
shaped tubes formed by fusion when lightning strikes sand.  Stemming 
from the Latin word fulgur, meaning lightning, fulgurites are generally 
found in quartz sand.  Most people have never seen a fulgurite, and 
many that have probably did not realize what it was at the time. Their 
shape mimics the path of the lightning bolt as it disperses into the 
ground.  
They may be elongated and knobby hollow cones, or they may be       
elaborately branched networks. The tubes are usually small in diameter, 
and are lined with thin and shining, lightning-formed glass.  Although 
most of those found are only a few inches in length, some have been 
found which are thirty feet or more in length.  Small pebbles in the sand  
frequently cling to the fulgurites. Some fulgurites are no larger in diame-
ter than a soda straw, and others have the diameter of a good sized 
carrot.  
 
All lightning strikes that hit the ground are capa-
ble of forming fulgurites. A temperature of 1800 
degrees Celsius is required to instantaneously 
melt sand and form a fulgurite (most lightning 
strikes have a temperature of 2500 degrees 
Celsius). Fulgurites have been found worldwide, 
but are relatively rare. 

 
Two types of fulgurites have been  
recognized: sand and rock fulgurites. 
Sand fulgurites are the most common 
and are generally found in beach or 
desert regions containing clean (free of 
fine-grained silt or clay), dry sand. They 
resemble roots or branching tube-like 
structures that have a rough surface, 

covered with partially melted sand grains. 
 
Sand fulgurite tubes have a glassy interior, due to rapid cooling and 
solidification of the sand after the lightning strike. The size and length of 
a fulgurite depends on the strength of the lightning strike and the thick-
ness of the sand bed. Many sand fulgurites average 1 or 2 inches in 
diameter and can be up to 30 inches long. Sand fulgurites have been 
found in deserts and on top of some of the higher mountain summits. 
 

Elaborate fulgurite 

More common sand fulgurite 

Glass crust from a rock fulgurite 

Photo of a large fulgurite on an Australian beach by Ken Smith, National Geographic 


